
 

March 29, 2019 

RE Proposed street vacation of portions of right-of-way fronting AB 3719 Lot 019, also 

being 301 Mission St. 

The Office of the City and County Surveyor has received a request to investigate the 

possibility of vacating portions of Fremont Street and Mission Street, fronting 

Assessor’s Blocks 3719 Lot 019.  The attached draft plat shows the areas to be vacated 

in more detail. 

The proposed vacations are associated with building permit applications to upgrade 

the building located at 301 Mission St, also known as the Millennium Tower.  The 

structural upgrade will involve the installation of approximately 52 piles underneath a 

portion of the sidewalk areas on Fremont and Mission Streets.  The piles are expected 

to be approximately 24 inches in diameter and will extend to bedrock. 

Please inform us whether or not you have any objections or comments to this 

proposal within 30 days.  In the event that you must refer the documents to a public 

hearing, or a departmental committee, please notify us with the date and time of the 

scheduled hearing. 

Should you have any objections, please state them in writing and include any 

pertinent maps or other documentation.  If you have no objections, please state so by 

return letter or email. 

Your prompt response to this request is appreciated.  If you have any question please 

contact Javier.Rivera@sfdpw.org 

Sincerely, 

Javier Rivera 

Javier Rivera, P.E.  

Associate Engineer & Project Manager Assistant 

Office of the County Surveyor 

Attached:  Draft Plans   
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